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Happy New Year as we hopefully enter a new decade of health and prosperity.  

2020 certainly was one for the record books, as I reflect on my tenure here and 

plans for a new beginning in 2021.  

I assumed the role of Interim General Manager in May 2020.  I arrived at the 

club to find only a handful of employees as the pandemic was in full force and the 

Governor had already instituted restrictions on social gatherings.  Luckily,      

under the guidance of Scott, Adam, Pat, and Kenny, we were able to keep the 

golf course open, along with outside dining and take -out meals available.  This 

new normal continued through the summer.  

During the downtime, BJ took advantage of the shutdown to spruce up the club 

with new soffit and fascia, fresh paint, and an overall cleaning.  Kenny continued 

to provide a variety of meals and Pat kept the course in as good a shape as     

possible with a small crew.  Scott and Adam continued their support of all the 

golfers and the opening of the pool came as a welcome relief to most of you,       

especially on the weekends.  

By the end of summer, Rachael joined us as the new food and beverage manager 

and hit the ground running, training staff, and adjusting service to not only meet 

your needs but also remain compliant with all the restrictions placed upon us. 

The management staff really pulled together to keep the club operational and to 

meet your needs as best as possible.  

The club could not have survived without all the members supporting the         

ongoing restrictions and still enjoying as much of the club amenities as possible.  

Beyond all of you, we the management staff could not have survived without the 

support of the board.  All the board members remained engaged and supportive 

as we adjusted to the ever -changing environment.  

Despite all the noise and restriction surrounding the pandemic, the board under 



the leadership of President Bob Fehrenbacher, had the foresight to engage all of 

us in a long -term strategic plan that included new and innovative services,        

restructuring of long -term debt and a renovation plan for the pool and               

surrounding amenities.  This included the addition of a social media and         

communications liaison, Emma Conley, who works closely with the management 

staff to keep all of you informed and up to date on club happenings.  The board 

also approved a software platform update that supports the restaurant, the pro 

shop and behind the scenes admin functions. Those updates are ongoing and will 

be complete sometime in the first quarter of 2021.  

So here we are, the first month of 2021 with exciting happenings surrounding the 

development of a new pool complex.  Work continues with the pool house          

renovations as we await the new pool filtration system to be installed in Febru-

ary and March.  The area will look like a war zone until spring when the weather 

breaks and work can resume on the pool deck and surrounding surfaces along 

with the addition of an elevated deck and adjustments to the kitchen and Garden 

Room which should provide seamless food and beverage service to the area.  

My focus will be on getting us back to our normal activities as soon as the          

restrictions are lifted, meeting your needs as best as possible and engaging the 

community, to add new members.  In the meantime, the management staff is 

brainstorming on innovative ways to keep all of you engaged during the winter 

months.  Be on the look out for special events if not in person, definitely on Zoom.  

 

Your Interim General Manager  

 

David McClure  
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2021 Brings a Brand New Year ð Lets make It Better with some Golf         

Resolutions!!  

As we get through 2020 I think it is time to look forward to a new beginning.  I 

hope you will join me in this thought process. For our core golfers, this goal 

could be getting your handicap to a certain level or breaking that score barrier 

that has always stood in your way of becoming the golfer you always knew you 

should be.  If you are not an avid golfer, maybe that goal is getting more ex-

posed or comfortable with the game.  

 

Here are my goals for this yearé 

My goals are to help my members get what they desire out of Golf.  You will 

hear me ask all of my students ôWhat are your Golf Goals?ó during a session.  I 

am always amazed at the variance of answers I receive ranging from a score 

improvement, distance gain, maybe a better quality golf shot or the answer 

might be as simple as attaining a comfort level on the course where they do 

not feel intimidated. Whatever your goal is, we can help you get there.  The  

issue is that we cannot help you get to your goals if we do not know what they 

are.   

 

Adam and I are here for you when it comes to anything golf.  Please let us 

know if we can help you on your path to improve or establish yourself as a 

golfer.  We are both looking forward to a new start in 2021 which will include 

a focus on player improvement as well as avenues for new/novice golfers to get 

out on the course to enjoy this lifetime sport.  

 

We are always available for a phone call or a one on one conversation.  Please 

DO NOT hesitate to get in touch with us so we can help you in whatever stage 

of Golf you are in.  

 

Happy New Year!! Stay Safe!!  

 

Scott and Adam  

From the Proshop  
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Hello Club Members,  

    It was definitely a year like none other. The club saw many changes in the food 

and beverage department. Kenny and his team were able to pivot in March when 

the initial shutdown occurred to offer you carryout. Once the reopening plans 

were established by the state, we were still able to provide service for our     

members at the pool and on the course with the cart and halfway house and    

having the patio for dinner service proved to be fortuitous as well. Once the   

numbers started to creep up and we saw more reluctance from some members to 

come to the club, we offered delivery service using the resources we already have. 

While we suffered in outside banquets and we were not able to recoup that reve-

nue we are hopeful for 2021.     

   There were staffing changes including bringing me in in August, and the loss of 

Rick Ann. I am grateful to work in an environment where we are appreciated and 

treated like family, quite a difference from corporate world. The transition to the 

new software has been a little bumpy on the operations and admin side of things 

but we have been working daily with the support team to make sure you do not 

see any hiccups. Next, we will implement a reservation system so that we can   

improve our service even more. The key to a fantastic experience when dining out 

is speed of service and that is my focus for the upcoming season. Working with   

Kenny on how he can use the resources he has in the kitchen, and controlling the 

timing of when tables sit, we will be able to exceed your expectations you have of 

your club.    

    Carl is putting together fun club events and I will continue to offer virtual 

zoom parties so we can still enjoy each others company along with Kenny's    

wonderful food and libations. The pool project is coming along with impressive 

speed and we are looking forward to how that will improve your enjoyment of the 

summer months along with upgrades that everyone can use year -round. 2021 is 

looking better already.    

 

Rachael  
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 We are very excited to have a new year upon us. We did our best to take the              

restrictions put in place for us in stride. We hope you feel we did well enough to not only 

make you feel safe at the club but have a wonderful experience as well. We have a group of 

employees in the kitchen who take a lot of pride in their work. They always enjoy hearing the 

positive feedback, but also take the constructive feedback very seriously and try to improve 

constantly. Please continue to fill out the comment cards and give the staff feedback so we 

can always try to improve our skillset. This will ultimately help us improve your overall      

experience. 

 The party in a box that the Food and Beverage staff put together was a hit. We sold 

out of the boxes in a short period of time. If you didnõt get a chance to participate in the first 

one, please be on the look out for the next one. I have heard it was a blast that not only the 

membership enjoyed, but the staff also enjoyed.  

 Carl and I have been talking about upcoming events. We are looking to do a specialty 

dinner this month and a Bloody Mary breakfast. I am currently working on a menu for both 

of these things. Please check the Country Club Members Facebook page for these to be       

released. 

 This monthõs recipe I am going to include our recipe for horseradish cream we use for 

carved beef tenderloin and prime rib. It can also be used on steak sandwiches or roast beef 

sandwiches. 

Horseradish cream sauce  

2 cups mayonnaise  

1 cup sour cream  

1 cup of prepared horseradish (squeezed and strained)  

1 TBSP Salt and Pepper mix  

1 TBSP Worcestershire  

Mix all ingredients together in mixing bowl with whisk.  

 We appreciate your support during this pandemic, and hope you continue to utilize 

Food and Beverage during these trying times.  

 

Sincerely,  

Chef Kenny  
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Upcoming Events:  

 

Saturday, January 16 ð Bloody Mary Breakfast @ 10:00am ð 

details to follow  

 

Saturday, January 23 ð Winter Specialty Dinner @ 6:30pm ð 

Menu to follow  

 

Party in a box ð To be determined. Stay tuned!  
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In the body of the statement you 

will find your minimum spending 

information.  

Refer to page 9 and corresponding numbers for explanations.  


